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Item 5.  Other Events

On October 22, 2002, the Registrant and three Investors signed agreements,
including Share Subscription Agreements and Registration Rights Agreements, for
an investment of $3,718,750 to purchase a total of 451,359 shares of common
stock, which is equivalent to 19% of the current outstanding shares. The terms
of the Agreements also include the purchase of 1,736,141 non-voting preferred
shares. A proposal to permit conversion of those preferred shares into common
shares will be placed before the shareholders at the next annual meeting. The
purchase price for both the common and preferred shares is $1.70 per share.
Pursuant to the agreements the Board of Directors of the Company has agreed to
appoint Sean O'Connor, one of the new investors, as CEO-designate. Additionally,
the Board has appointed another of the investors, Scott Branch, as
President-designate. The Company has entered into employment agreements with
both Sean O'Connor and Scott Branch, and copies of those employee agreements are
filed as exhibits to this report. The amount of consideration received by the
Registrant was the result of arm's length negotiations between the Registrant
and the Investors, based on the evaluation of the estimated per-share book value
of the Registrant's common shares. At the time the agreements were executed, the
previous 5 day average closing price for the Registrants common shares was $.62
per share.

There are certain terms precedent to the Agreements which must be met prior to
closing. The Company expects all terms to be met and the closing of the
purchases to occur in early December. There are further terms precedent to the
Agreements which must be approved by shareholders and will be submitted to
shareholders for approval at the Company's next annual meeting in February,
2003.
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The foregoing discussion is qualified by reference to the full text of the three
Share Subscription Agreements and the three Registration Rights Agreements,
between the Company and the three Investors, which are filed as exhibits to this
report on Form 8-K and are incorporated herein by reference in their entirety.
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Item 7. Financial Statements and Exhibits

Exhibit   Description
-------   ------------

  I       Share Subscription Agreement between the Registrant and Sean O'Connor.

  II      Share Subscription Agreement between the Registrant and Scott Branch.

  III     Share Subscription Agreement between the Registrant and John
          Radziwill.

  IV      Employment Agreement between the Registrant and Sean O'Connor.

  V       Employment Agreement between the Registrant and Scott Branch.

  VI      Registration Rights Agreement between the Registrant and Sean
          O'Connor.

  VII     Registration Rights Agreement between the Registrant and Scott Branch

  VIII    Registration Rights Agreement between the Registrant and John
          Radziwill
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                                   Signatures

In accordance with the requirements of the Exchange Act, the registrant caused
this report to be signed on its behalf by the undersigned, thereunto duly
authorized.

                                     INTERNATIONAL ASSETS HOLDING CORPORATION

Date 10/24/2002     /s/ Diego J. Veitia
                    Diego J. Veitia
                    ---------------
                    Chairman of the Board

Date 10/24/2002     /s/ Jonathan C. Hinz
                    --------------------
                    Jonathan C. Hinz
                    ----------------
                    Chief Financial Officer
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EXHIBIT INDEX

Exhibit      Description
-------      -----------

   I         Share Subscription Agreement between the Registrant and Sean
             O'Connor.

   II        Share Subscription Agreement between the Registrant and Scott
             Branch.

   III       Share Subscription Agreement between the Registrant and John
             Radziwill.

   IV        Employment Agreement between the Registrant and Sean O'Connor.

   V         Employment Agreement between the Registrant and Scott Branch.

   VI        Registration Rights Agreement between the Registrant and Sean
             O'Connor.

   VII       Registration Rights Agreement between the Registrant and Scott
             Branch

   VIII      Registration Rights Agreement between the Registrant and John
             Radziwill

                         Omitted Schedules and Exhibits

1. Exhibit D - Schedule of Exceptions

The Registrant undertakes to supply copies of the omitted schedules and exhibits
to the Commission upon request.
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